
Friday, April 30, 2021  

Fellow YMCA community members,  

You have probably noticed some activity south of our parking lot.  In case you are unaware, the city will 
be expanding Robbins road to the West.  The goal of the project is to create safer travel patterns on 
Willowcreek Rd.  As you know, it is rather difficult to get in and out of our parking lot most days.  We 
are excited that the city is investing in this project!  

What does this mean for you? 

• Use caution both on Willowcreek and in our parking lot. 
• Be mindful of the extra construction vehicles and workers. 
• Once the project is completed, we will no longer be entering/exiting on Willowcreek. 
• We will have 2 driveways on the south side of the parking lot. 
• PortageLife did a nice article on the project:                                                                       

https://portage.life/article/city-of-portage-community-spotlight-robbins-road-project/ 

Pandemic Related Updates: 

• Beginning tomorrow, May 1st, we will move from a mask mandate to a mask recommendation. 
• All YMCA staff will continue to wear masks at least through the end of the month. 
• We are asking you to continue sanitizing/washing your hands when you enter the building and 

before you exit.  
• As a reminder, there are sanitizing stations in or near each workout area.  

• Please wipe down any and all equipment before and after use. 
• If you are sick or think you are getting sick, we ask that you please stay home.  
• In accordance with the K-12 guidance for school age programs, children will still be required to 

mask up while in our care.  
• The thermometer will remain at the front and we encourage you to continue checking your 

temperature.  
• We are also asking that you keep a mask with you while in the building. 
• If you are not able to socially distance, please consider wearing a mask around others. 

  

Thank you for your cooperation, your patience and your dedication to keeping our Y a safe place for 

all.    

In health, 

 

Shannon Burhans,  PRESIDENT/CEO 

 
PORTAGE TOWNSHIP YMCA 
3100 Willowcreek Road, Portage, IN 46368 
(P) 219.762.9622 

https://maps.google.com/?q=3100+Willowcreek+Road,+Portage,+IN+46368&entry=gmail&source=g

